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State Determined Level of Performance for the secondary Perkins Measure 4S1, Non-traditional Program Concentration - Public Comment Period

The Florida Department of Education announces a public comment period related to the proposed revision of the State Determined Level of Performance for the secondary Perkins Measure 4S1, Non-traditional Program Concentration. The public comment period runs from March 17, 2023 to April 28, 2023.

As part of the Perkins State Plan, Florida agreed to performance targets on key metrics defined by the Perkins Act and implemented by the US. Department of Education’s Office of Career, Technical and Adult Education (OCTAE), including Measure 4S1. The measure examines participation of students in programs designated as non-traditional for their gender. Programs are considered “non-traditional” if they lead to fields defined in the Perkins Act, Sec. 3.32 as “occupations or fields of work, such as careers in computer science, technology, and other current and emerging high skill occupations, for which individuals from one gender comprise less than 25 percent of the individuals employed in each such occupation or field of work.”

Florida underperformed the 4S1 target in 2021-2022 as a direct result of changes in the non-traditional programs designations used in calculating the measure. The change in performance is therefore not a result of any programmatic change by the State or local agencies, but the result of a change in how non-traditional programs are determined. In light of this change in the non-traditional program designations, Florida proposes to re-set the target for measure 4S1 to the new lower baseline of the current performance level, or 34%.
The comment period is available for interested parties to provide written comment on how the proposed new levels of performance:

• meet the requirements of the law;

• support the improvement of performance of all CTE concentrators, including subgroups of students, as described in section 1111(h)(1)(C)(ii) of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965, and special populations, as described in section 3(48); and

• support the needs of the local education and business community.

Those interested in commenting on the change in the performance target may do so by completing the brief survey at https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/K28P7BK by April 28. In addition, the Division of Career and Adult Education will host a webinar on March 29, 2023, 11:00 AM Eastern, for further review and comment. You may register for the webinar at https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/4863606552271051360
Questions about the public comment period may be submitted at Perkins@fldoe.org.
